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1st Wednesday 

  Agenda  

9:30    Doors open -       

refreshments & socializing 

10:00   Coiled Clothesline      

Projects 

     Diane Hess 

 

 

Loose Threads News  
Volume 22 Issue 5          February   2017 

 Page 1 

President’s Message 

 

 

 

                  

3rd Wednesday 

   Agenda  
 

It’s February, the month of groundhogs, valentines and Tea 
preparations. All of the committees are busy with their assigned 

duties gathering yard sale items, working on items for the Chinese 
Auction, accepting books and magazines for the book sale, 
finalizing the menu, organizing presentations for discussion 

groups, etc. We, as members, should be putting the finishing 
touches on all the quilts for the show. And don’t forget those 

special projects that we’ve done all year, these can be displayed as 
well. By now, everyone should have handed in the Tea quilt block 

and the requested fat quarter or two. We are looking forward to a 
most successful Tea this year and with everyone’s help it will be! 

Betty Ann 

  

9:30    Doors open - 
refreshments & socializing 

10:00   Business Meeting     
Show and Tell 

 

 

  

 

This was Milly at her 90th birthday celebration in April of 
2014.  Our long term member Milly Skean, a true lady, passed 

away in January.  She was always so generous and giving.  
Did anyone contribute more to the children’s comfort quilt 

effort over the years?  Milly was soft-spoken, gracious, and 
above all else, kind.  It is a great loss and we will miss her. 
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January Minutes 
 

Field Trips:   January 25, 2017 is a Shop Hop Field 
Trip (Snow date on January 31, 2017) Leaving 

from the Giant parking lot in Lionville to go to 
Hoppin Bobbin in Aberdeen, MD.  Lunch at 

Mamie’s Cafe’ and then off to Lil County Shoppe 
in Middletown, DE.  Last stop is the Blue Hen 

Quilt Shop in Newark DE.   Contact Christine 
Fallon if you have questions. 
 

Lancaster Quilt Show Fri., March 31, 2017.  Sign-

up is being passed around.  Leaving Spring City, 

PA at 7:45am and then Lionville, PA at 8:30am. 
Cost, including the bus and ticket, will be around 

$40. Cathy Nelson is handling the arrangements. 
 

Historian:   A book outlining  2016 was created 

through Shutterfly for the Guild, see Linda Hamel 
to take a look. 

 

Hospitality:     Good, must fill in a few names. 

 

Retreats:  Research was done concerning a 

possibility for a retreat at Bird in Hand from April 
10-12, 2017 (Monday through Wednesday).  The 

cost would be approximately $68.22 for a double 
room with breakfast.  This includes the use of their 

sewing room with the twenty participants.  A sign-
up sheet is going around to guage overall interest. 

 

Round Robin:   Row by Row will start up in 
March and those interested in participating should 
see Clem Dupont after the meeting in the back of 

the room. 

Library:   Put your name on the card when you 

check out a book.  The books are alphabetical by 
title in the card file.  The librarians will be 

alphabetizing the books by title in the book shelf. 

 

New Members:  Janet Freedline – welcome! 

Newsletter:   Always looking for ideas for the 
newsletter, reviews of quilt shops, books, articles, 
things of interest concerning quilting. 

Monthly Business Meeting was held at the 
United Church of Christ in Spring City, PA, 

facilitated by: Betty Ann Dawson.  Meeting was 
called to order and began on time at 10:00 am. 

Business Meeting Raffle:  Started by Pat Leiter 
during the beginning of the meeting and was won 

by Susan Glaser. 

 

Basting Committee:  There will be no basting 

until March of 2017 (next time we have a third 
Wednesday in the month).  

Block of the Month:   Donna Mathias designed 
the BOM for January and the instructions are in 

the January Newsletter.  There are two different 
block types, snowball and nine-patch that are to 

be made.  Remember to participate you need to 
complete your blocks in the suggested color then 
turn them in to Debbie O’Keefe the following 

month. See Debby O’Keefe with your block ideas 
and any questions. 

 

Challenge:  Pat Leiter announced the 2017 Quilt 
Challenge – “Photo Finish” to the Guild.  She 

outlined the challenge which is to create a quilt 
from the inspiration of a photograph.  Pat and 
Nancy Miller created an instruction sheet with all 

the parameters for the quilt entries and provided 
a copy to anyone who is interested in 

participating. Please contact Pat or Nancy with 
any questions concerning the challenge. 

 

Charity Projects:   If you make a panel from a 
pre-cut package of fabric from a Tea donor 

manufacturer, please take a photograph and send 
it to Lil Evans so she can send it to them as a 
thank you.  Fabric was brought in from Milly 

Skean’s stash to make charity quilts. 

 

Evening Bee:  There is a questionnaire to 

complete concerning the Evening Bee.  Please see 
Sally Ater for the questionnaire.  

 

Fabric Exchange:  December and January on 
track. 
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The Mystery Challenge in March will be held at 
St. Peter’s Church (our usual meeting place) 

from 10:00 to 4:00 on Wednesday, March 20, 
2013. An email will be sent to all participants 
with more details as we get closer to the date. 

Kelly Meanix and Cheryl Lynch  
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Quilt Show Bus Trip 
 

 

Dear Quilters, 

We would like to thank you for all the glorious 
supplies you gave to us for Christmas.  It was a 

lovely surprise and greatly needed. 
Thank you for the stamps, paper towels, printer 
paper, Kleenex, envelopes, towels, kitchen 

supplies, trash bags, gift cards, cash and the 
“Quilted” toilet paper!  All of which are great 

appreciated. 
 

Sincerely,  
Dona, member of the 

First United Church of Christ 

 

Upcoming  

Events 
 

 

Loose Threads Quilters will be offering bus 

transportation to the AQS quilt show to be 
held at the Marriott Hotel at the Lancaster 

County Convention Center in downtown 
Lancaster. The date is Friday, March 31, 

2016 and the cost will be $40 which 

includes show admission and the bus driver 
gratuity. Sign up by giving a check for the 

total cost to Betty Ann Dawson or 
Christine Fallon. Feel free to ask family 

and friends!   If you don’t need 
transportation or are going on a different 
day, check with Betty Ann if you want to 

purchase only the $10 entry tickets. 
 

 

Mid -Atlantic Quilt Festival  ð February 
23 - 26, 2017   Presented by Mancuso 

Show Management at the Hampton 
Roads Convention Center, 1610 Coliseum 
Drive, Hampton, Virginia.  

For more info visit:  
www.quiltfest.com/upcoming-shows-and-

events/mid-atlantic-quilt-festival 
 

The Quilt Fest of New Jersey XIII –      
March 2 - 5, 2017   Presented by Mancuso 
Show Management at the Garden State 

Exhibit Center, 50 Atrium Drive, 
Somerset, NJ   

For more info visit: www.quiltfest.com 
 

 

Art Show 2017 at the Malvern 

Retreat House 

 
February 1-5, 2017 

 
 315 S. Warren Avenue, Malvern 

     Wednesday to Saturday, 10 am to 7 pm, 
Sunday, 10 am to 4 pm 

 

Complimentary Wine Reception to meet the 
artists Feb. 2, 5-8 pm 

 

More than 100 juried artists displaying over 

2000 fine art pieces including painting, jewelry, 
fiber art, glasswork and ceramics. 

 

http://www.quiltfest.com/upcoming-shows-and-events/mid-atlantic-quilt-festival
http://www.quiltfest.com/upcoming-shows-and-events/mid-atlantic-quilt-festival
http://www.quiltfest.com/
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Have you ever wanted to learn how to make 
those cute coiled Clothesline coasters, trivets, 

bowls or even a tote?  On February 15, we will 
learn the basics of coiled clothesline!  Feel free 
to bring your machine and try it as we learn or 

just come and watch if you prefer.  
 

I will provide a list of tools & supplies 
needed.  There are no specialty tools involved, 

it uses sewing supplies & household tools you 
already have plus some clothesline!  It is fun 
and fast! 

 
If you have any questions, feel free to email 

me at diane.hess1@comcast.net 
 

Materials: 

V Fabric - ½ yard or scraps of fabric – cut 
into 1”+/- wide strips WOF (doesn’t 

need to be exact width and any length 
scraps longer than 12” or so)  
 

V Thread – cotton or polyester, in a color 
to match or contrast project 

 
V Cotton clothesline - 3/16” or 1/4” 

diameter (buy at Ace Hardware, 
Walmart, Lowes, Home Depot etc.) 
Note:  the ¼” size clothesline creates 

slightly thicker/sturdier project. 
 

Tools/Supplies: 
V Sewing machine – capable of zig zag 

stitch 
 

V Presser Foot - zig-zag or open-toe 

 
V Needle – 80/12 universal or 90/10 size 

 
V Scissors – that can cut clothesline 

 
V (2-3) clothespins (snap-type) or large 

binder clips 
 

                              Diane Hess 

February Program   -  Coiled Clothesline Projects 
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mailto:diane.hess1@comcast.net
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Loose Threads 2017 Challenge                          
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òPHOTO FINISHó 
For this year’s challenge take a photo of anything and use it as your inspiration to 

make a quilt!  If you don’t have access to a camera, then a picture from a magazine, 

postcard or a website will work. 

RULES: 

It cannot be a picture of a quilt or a quilt pattern!  Look around you…there are quilt 
inspirations everywhere!  The beautiful stained glass window at church, the cool 
mosaic tile floor in the bathroom of your favorite restaurant, a breathtaking sunset, 

that special someone in your life, a favorite painting in a museum, a lovely bouquet of 

flowers, it’s your choice! 

Do not include a fabric copy of your picture on the quilt.  You are recreating your 

photo in fabric, not making a photo quilt.  

•  Use any quilting method you want – pieced or applique, machine quilted or hand 

quilted.  

•  Quilt perimeter no larger than 160 inches. 

•  Quilt must be totally completed to be entered at the Holiday Brunch in December 

2017. 

•  Photo must accompany your finished quilt. 

We hope you enjoy this journey!  Any questions please call: 

Pat Leiter  302-588-0233 or 717-879-6039 

Nancy Miller  610-906-6206 

 

 

 
 

Inspiration:  

How about a 

tile floor? 

Or an area rug? 

 

Get that 

imagination 

going! 

Or an 
interesting 

platter? 
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Tea Reminders 

Check the list below carefully to see what you can do to help each of the Committees:  
 

ǒ  Book Sale: 
WANTED:   BOOKS and MAGAZINES in good condition with no torn covers 

ANYTHING CRAFTY:  QUILTING, BEADING, KNITTING, CROCHETING,  

Also CHILDREN’S BOOKS, COOKBOOKS or NOVELS 

NOT WANTED:    BOOKS and MAGAZINES of the following categories: 

TIME, Newsweek, National Geographic, Gardening, Cooking, Self Help, Religious  
 Book Sale Committee:  Linda Glass, Bonnie Strickland, Jane Russell, Cathy Nelson, and Judy Snook 
 

  Sewing Room Sale:   
CLEAN OUT AND PURGE! – OUT WITH THE OLD AND MAKE WAY FOR THE NEW! 
Now accepting donations for the sewing room sale for the 2017 Tea.  Please measure and label any fabric 

that is a half yard or larger.  Your donated items can be brought in during the month of February to the 
middle class room as you enter the church meeting area.  No items will be accepted the morning of the Tea. 

WANTED  :  Accepting sewing notions, cotton fabric suitable for quilting, yarn, wool (for wool quilters) and 
any items for quilters. 

NOT WANTED:    Not accecpting any Polyester fabric, decorator and drapery fabric.  
Any questions, ask Lil Evans, Eileen Frankil, Jane Russell, or Melinda Novatnak 

 

  Loose Threads Auction:   Do you have a quilt, UFO, new skein of yarn or sewing item that really is 

just too nice for the sewing room sale?  Perhaps it might work for the Loose Threads Auction!  Talk to 
members of this committee (Pat Philion, Marie Traxler or Donna Matthias,) to see if your donation would 

help their efforts.  The committee is also looking for baskets which may be suitable hold auction items. 

 

  Craft Sale:  Here is an opportunity to sell your handicrafts.  Items are sold on consignment with the 

guild retaining 10%.  Remember items valued at ~$10 or less seem to sell best.  Contact committee members 

Margie Allen or Barb Painter for the inventory/price sheet required for all sale items. 
 

 

  Tea Block:  Please make a SEA GLASS Tea block (two 

blocks would make you eligible for the guild drawing of extra 

blocks).  The pattern is available on our web site, under the 
December newsletter or the Tea invitation section.  And in this 

very newsletter! The blocks are due by Friday, March 10th, but 
turn them in any time prior to Clem Dupont. 
 

  Quilt Show:   Put the finishing touches on your quilting 

projects so they will be ready for display at the Tea.  We hope that 
all our members will have something to show at our annual show.  

We had 31 entries in last year’s Bird & Word challenge; we hope 
to see all of those at the show!  They will make a great exhibit. 

 

Check the list below carefully to see what you can do 

to help each of the Committees:  
 

ǒ  Book Sale: 
WANTED:   BOOKS and MAGAZINES in good condition with 
no torn covers 

ANYTHING CRAFTY:  QUILTING, BEADING, 

KNITTING, CROCHETING,  
Also CHILDREN’S BOOKS, COOKBOOKS  or 

NOVELS 
 

 NOT WANTED:    BOOKS and MAGAZINES of the following 
categories 

TIME, Newsweek, National Geographic, Gardening, 

Cooking, Self Help, Religious  
 Book Sale Committee:  Linda Glass, Bonnie Strickland, Jane 

Russell, Cathy Nelson, and Judy Snook 
 

  Sewing Room Sale:  The committee for the sewing room 

sale for the Tea will start collecting fabric. Please measure and 
label any fabric that is a half yard or larger. Also if you have 

scraps, strips, or patches that you can donate just fill a grocery 
bag. These scraps will then be sorted into color bags to be weighed 
and priced. Any questions, ask committee mebers Lil Evans, 

Eileen Frankil, Jane Russell, or Melinda Novatnak 
 

  Loose Threads Auction:  Do you have a quilt, UFO, new 

skein of yarn or sewing item that really is just too nice for the 
sewing room sale?  Perhaps it might work for the Loose Threads 

Auction!  Talk to members of this committee (Pat Philion, Marie 
Traxler or Donna Matthias,) to see if your donation would help 

their efforts. 
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  Febr uary   

Birthdays  
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February  1   February 15 

Snack:   Linda Garthe       Kathy Neiman 

Snack:   Mary Larkin      Loretta Radewonuk
   

Fruit /Veggies:  Linda Hamel         Betty Ann Dawson 

Cold Drink:   Clem Dupont   Carolyn Ferrandino 

 

   

 

 1      Joanne Gardner 
3      Pat Leiter 

8      Eileen Frankil 
9      Edy Martin 
 

 
    

 
 

  

  

Fabric Exchange 
 

February –PINK 

Bring 14   6 ½" squares 
 in a ziplock bag with your name on it. 

 

 

 

Valentine Mug Rug  
 

 

Make this cute Valentine mug rug for someone 
you love.  Find instructions at: 
http://www.pleasant-

home.com/2015/01/valentine-mug-rug.html 

 

                            

 

 

A clean 

house is a 

sure sign of a 

broken sewing 

machine. 

http://www.flickr.com/photos/simplythisandthat/5435864663/
http://www.pleasant-home.com/2015/01/valentine-mug-rug.html
http://www.pleasant-home.com/2015/01/valentine-mug-rug.html


 

 

Volume 22, Issue  4 
 

February 2017 

  2017 TEA BLOCK  
 

Sea Glass Block 

Background : White:  Cut 4 - 2 İ ñ squares  
     Cut 1 ï 5 ı ò square 
 

Colored fabric:  Use 5 different bright blues, greens or aquas.  The fabric 
doesnôt need to be only those colors; there can be others colors within the 
fabric. 

Cut 4 - 2 İ ñ squares  
   Cut 1 ï 5 ı ò square 
 
Make 2 four patch blocks out of white and 4 different colored fabrics 

 

On the back of the white 5 ı ñ square, draw a diagonal line thru the center of the square.   
Place the white and colored square right sides together and sew ı ñ from the center line on 
both sides.  Cut the square on the drawn line.  Press each block open so youôll have 2 half 
square triangles.  With the diagonal right down the center of the block, square up each to 4 
İò.  Arrange the 4 ï 4 İ ñ blocks as shown below taking care that the white sections are 
oriented correctly.  Block should measure 8 İ ñ 
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Debby O’Keefe is looking for future BOM volunteers.  To participate:  Turn in a block design, 
directions, and a sample. You will win all the first round of blocks for that month.  Everyone 
who makes 2 blocks will be eligible for a drawing to win any extra blocks that are turned in 

that month.   
 

To submit a block design, you must have your directions and a sample turned in together.  It 
can be any design and any size up to 12”.  Keep directions to one page. 
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January Minutes, cont. 

 

Remember to complete your FIDGET quilt 

projects and bring them in for the February 1st 
business meeting show-n-tell.  Jane Russell 

provided us with a vast amount of textured 
material and numerous embellishments, so it 
should be easy to fulfil her expectation of 2 

quilts from each of the participants.  As a 
reminder, the quilts should be approximately 

24” square with a flannel backing and all 
embellishments should be very securely 

attached.  Let’s all support this very worthy 
effort! 

 

http://www.nancyzieman.com/blog/sewing

-2/sew-an-alzheimers-activity-mat/ 

Other Business: 
•  The Guild received a thank you note from the 
Church for all the supplies that where collected 

at the end of the year, specifically the “quilted” 
toilet paper. 

•  Takako sent a note to us from Japan letting us 
know that she is adjusting to life in Japan and 

so is her cat.  She is up and quilting and 

beginning to teach.  Great to hear from her. 
•  Jo Quaglia is doing well in Florida. 

 

Meeting adjourned at approximately 11:30, 
respectfully submitted by:   

Stephanie Adrian– Secretary       

 

Programs:   
January – Jane Russell – Fidget Quilts 
February- Diane Hess –Coiled Clothesline Projects 
March – Tea Discussions by:  Linda Hamel – 

Stripes and Betty Ann – Quilts in the Movies 
 

Secret Pal:  Kathy Neiman is heading this 
committee and will have everything starting for the 

next meeting. 

 

Speakers:  Working on speakers, have summer 
lined up. 

 

Sunshine:  Milly Shean died since last meeting and 
the arrangements for her funeral have not yet been 

made.  As soon as we have news on the 
arrangements we will let everyone know.  Thank 

you to everyone for their cards, visits and kindness 
to Milly over the last few months.  It is obvious she 

was a special part of the Guild and will be missed.  

 
In addition, cards and stamps have been 
purchased.  Cards have been mailed. 

Tea:     

Å  Continue to work on your Tea Committees.  

•  Tea block is the Sea Glass Block in Aqua and 
Greens.  The pattern for the block is in the 

December 2016 Newsletter.   
•  Bring in NEW items for the Sewing Notion 
Basket for the auction venue.   

•  Tea sign up has been good – still 26 slots open. 
 

Website:  All the current Newsletters are up onto 
the website.  See Diane Hess with any questions. 

 

Treasurerõs Report:   All good.  See Betty Ann 
Dawson if you need anything while Mary Lou is 

away. 

 

Show and Tell:  Fabulous as always. 
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Our friend “Clem” must enjoy the birth name 

“Clementine,” right?  Not so!  Clemence Guilbault 

Dupont  and her sister were born to a French Canadian 
family in Willimansett, Massachusetts located in the 

foothills of the Berkshires.  In this community the French 

language was spoken at home, in both primary and 
secondary school, and in her church.   As a freshman in 

high school, Clem sat next to a dashing young man 

named Paul in both algebra and Latin class.  Dating 
throughout high school and college, (Elms College for her 

and Rensselaer Polytech Institute for Paul), they married 
right after June graduation.  Paul went on to earn his 

PhD, and joined Sterling Drug in Renssalear where they 

lived in nearby East Greenbush, NY for 30 years. 
 

During these first years of marriage, Clem and Paul 

welcomed two sons to their family and more recently they 
have been joined by two adorable grandsons ages 3 and 5 

who definitely add much excitement to their lives. 
 

After their boys were grown, Clem went back to school 

and studied accounting, then worked for the IRS in 
Albany.  Eventually the Duponts were part of a mass 

move of scientists from Rensselaer to Collegeville, PA in 
1993.  Several years after arriving in Pennsylvania, they 

were sent to Paris, France for three years where Paul 

represented American patents for Sanofi.  Clem felt quite 
at home in Paris where she was called “le cousine” or 

“cousin” because of her expertise with the French 

language. 
 

She started sewing at age 7 when Santa Claus brought her 
a toy sewing machine for Christmas.  Her aunt frequently 

made wedding dresses and Clem enjoyed using leftover 

scraps of velvets, silk, etc. for clothes for her dolls.  She 
began quilting while she lived in the Albany area and now 

she likes to sew almost every day, finding it a great way to 

“stress down” in her wonderful, light-filled sewing room.  
She enjoys applique and piecing as well as all forms of 

fabric painting with pencils, crayons or paints. 
 

Not wanting to move to Pennsylvania, Clem felt 

lonesome until she found a free weekly newsletter in her 
driveway announcing that Loose Threads Quilt Guild 

was looking for members.  She moved into her new house 

on March 1, 1993 and attended her first Loose Threads 
meeting on April 1.  She has served as Treasurer of the  

 

Getting to Know You                  Clem Dupont 
 

guild, taught a number of classes, ran several 

interesting workshops, handled the fabric 
exchange, and worked on our Teas in many 

capacities.  She was also a winner of the Viewer’s 
Choice award at several Teas. 

 

Travel is high on Clem’s list of interests and she 
has been to all continents except Antarctica, with 

Africa being her favorite.  She has slept in huts, 

tents, yurts, etc. all over the world but has not 
found any fabric to bring home from “the bush.”  

She’s off on another trip in March, starting in 
Beijing and ending in Dubai!   Another highlight 

in her life is Paul’s cooking – he enjoys gourmet 

cooking and routinely makes some wonderful 
dishes (some of which we have sampled at 

Retreats)!   

 
Clem has enjoyed meeting some lovely people 

within Loose Threads who are very thoughtful 
and giving and willing to share their expertise.  

Membership in Loose Threads has been a 

wonderfully positive experience for her and for 

us as well.  

Joanne Cantwell 
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“Mary Stoudt: A Retrospective,” featuring 50 art 
quilts and fabric pieces spanning five decades of 

this Berk’s county  artist’s prolific career, is 
currently on exhibit at in the Cohen Gallery 
West at the Goggle-Works Center for the Arts in 

Reading. 
 

Award-winning contemporary quilting and fiber 
artist, Mary Stoudt, of Reading, PA, has been 

stitching, weaving, making paper, and mixing 
media to create diverse works since the 1970’s. 
Her art has appeared in invitational and juried 

shows throughout eastern Pennsylvania, the 
mid-Atlantic States, and internationally. 

 
A group of Loose Threads members may attend 

the exhibit after the guild meeting on Feb 1st or 
Feb 15th.  
 

201 Washington St., Reading 
610-374-4600 

Daily 9AM – 9PM 
Exhibit runs thru Feb. 19, 2017 

 

Members on the Go 
 

Local Exhibit 
 

My family and I spent New Year's in 
Washington, DC, a great way to start the New 

Year.  We visited the Smithsonian American 
History Museum.  The highlight of the afternoon, 
for me, was this quilt which was dated back to 

the 18th century.  It was tied rather than hand 
quilted and is glass encased because of its 

fragility. 
 

 

My granddaughter and I also visited the 

inaugural gowns exhibit for all the First Ladies - 

spectacular, especially Michelle Obama's.  We 

visited the new African-American Museum on 
another afternoon.  It is chock full of exhibits 
with a lot of history, both past and current.  We 

couldn't see it all in one afternoon and have to 
return soon. 

 

Pat Philion 

http://lancasteronline.com/content/tncms/live/#4
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Loose Threads Quilt Guild 
 

Meets at 9:30 AM on the 

1st & 3rd Wednesday of each month,  

with a special basting meeting on the 5th 

Wednesday at: 

First United Church of Christ 

145 Chestnut St 

Spring City, PA  19475 

610 948-4516 

 

Annual dues are $20 per year and guests 

are always welcome 

 

Loose Threads News is a monthly 
newsletter for the members of Loose 

Threads Quilt Guild 

and is available on our website 
www.theloosethreadsquilters.org 

 

 

Officers & Contacts 

 

PRESIDENT               
Betty Ann Dawson wildberryfarm@dejazzd.com 

 

VICE PRESIDENT /MEMBERSHIP    
Lil Evans         ldjnevans@gamail.com 

 

TREASURER         
Marylou Boryta            mboryta2@verizon.net 
   

SECRETARY     
Stephanie Adrian     thephotogal13@gmail.com 

 

PROGRAMS  
Judy Snook  judyann112@verizon.net  
 

SPEAKERS  
Laurie Kelly  family5kelly@comcast.net 
  

WEBSITE  
Diane Hess  diane.hess1@comcast.net  

 

NEWSLETTER    
Linda Hamel    dhamel1283@aol.com  

 
 

Wooden Spool Heart 
 
Use your empty wooden spools to create a 
heartwarming wall decoration. Spray-paint a 

wooden heart plaque your desired color. Determine the 
various diameters of your wooden spool tops. Punch 
circles from patterned paper in sizes to match the spool 

tops and glue them in place. Adhere spools to the plaque 
with the tallest at the top and shortest at the bottom. 

Add patterned paper to thin wooden dowels to fill the 
spaces between spools. 

 

http://www.allpeoplequilt.com/holiday-

quilts/winter/lovely-valentines-day-crafts 
 

http://www.theloosethreadsquilters.org/
http://www.allpeoplequilt.com/holiday-quilts/winter/lovely-valentines-day-crafts
http://www.allpeoplequilt.com/holiday-quilts/winter/lovely-valentines-day-crafts

